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From the Principal 
“Ehara taku toa I te toa takitahi, engari he toa takitni”   
Any success should not be attributed to me alone; it was the work of us all. 
Whakatauki (old Maori saying) from Legacy by  James Kerr 

In this week’s newsletter, my focus will be on “the success of the team”. I draw my inspiration 
from Kerr’s examination on, “what the NZ All Blacks can teach us about the business of life”, in 
his recent book Legacy. In his study Kerr spent several months researching the incredible success 
of this all conquering international Rugby team, which not only plays great football but has also 
shaped a national identity. The team represents the very soul of NZ culture. 

In summary, Kerr identifies what he considers 15 lessons in leadership; 
1. Sweep the Sheds ‒ Never be too big to do the small things that need to be done. 
2. Go for the Gap ‒ When you’re on top of your game, change your game. 
3. Play with Purpose ‒ Ask why? 
4. Pass the Ball ‒ Leaders create leaders. 
5. Create a Learning Environment ‒ Leaders are teachers. 
6. Suffer no Fools ‒ Follow the spearhead. 
7. Embrace Expectations ‒ Aim for the highest cloud. 
8. Train to Win ‒ Practise under pressure. 
9. Keep a Blue Head ‒ Control your attention, be aware, stay focused (use a mantra). 
10. Know Thyself ‒ Keep it real. 
11. Sacrifice ‒ Find something you would die for and give your life to it. 
12. Invent a Language ‒ Sing your world into existence (a shared language of understanding). 
13. Ritualise to Achieve ‒ Create a culture. 
14. Be a Good Ancestor ‒ Plant trees you’ll never see. 
15. Write Your Legacy ‒ This is your time. 

A rugby team has 15 players who work together towards a common purpose, to win. These 
principles work in the same way in any team. Each individual in the team has a role, each has a 
responsibility, each a position on the field. Combined they are the First XV, the mighty NZ All 
Blacks, one of the greatest teams ever.  

Here at GSCC we are currently redefining, repositioning and revitalising our teams, in 
administration, curriculum, pastoral, staff, students and parents, to construct a more collaborative 
and collegiate culture. This process will be at the heart of creating a leadership model which will 
shape my vision for the college community as a place which will “shape the leaders of tomorrow”. 
To be part of this vision I ask you to consider which team you are on and in what way you can 
contribute to the success of Team GSCC. Remember success is the work of us all! 

Mr. Peter Scott 
College Principal

Experience the Community   Live the Values   Achieve the Success
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THE PRINCIPAL - News from TCEO
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From the Deputy Principal 

IMPORTANT DATES:

TUESDAY 9TH -THURSDAY 
11TH MAY

NAPLAN TESTS

FRIDAY 19TH - SATURDAY 
20TH MAY

SCHOOL MUSICAL
“SMITHY”

FRIDAY 2ND JUNE, 
ATHLETICS CARNIVAL

FRIDAY 2ND JUNE
SPORTY TRIVIA NIGHT

Mr. Senan Keating 
Deputy Principal

NAPLAN 

This week our Year 7 & 9 students are participating in the National NAPLAN Assessment program. 
Students undertake a range of tests covering Reading, Writing, Language Conventions and Numeracy. 
As with all assessment, It is important that students are well rested, have a good night's sleep and are 
starting their days with breakfast to allow them to work to the best of their ability. 

QCS Workshops 

Next Friday, 19th May our OP eligible Year 12 students will participate in an intensive, one day Short 
Response Test Workshop facilitated by QCS expert Matthew Rigby. Matthew was born and raised in 
Mount Isa and he now owns his own consultancy business Go Grammar Consulting.  

The College will provide lunch for the students on this day. It is important that our Year 12s attend 
this session to gain some valuable insights into the Short Response paper. 

Developing effective study skills 

Teachers often speak about the importance of developing good study skills and habits. More often 
than not, successful students have established clear goals, study routines and good organisation. 

We discuss the study skills listed below regularly, from Year 7 through to Year 12. Becoming an 
effective student is no different from becoming good at sport or music; it takes practice, skill, 
feedback and focus. 

Students in senior often tell me that they wish they could study more effectively, or achieve higher 
grades. Studying is a learned behaviour, and it is very hard to all of a sudden know how to study in 
Year 11 when the academic pressure is more noticeable.  

I highly recommend all students reflect on their study habits and skills. The following list represents a 
great starting point for improving your skill and organisation as a student.  
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From the Deputy Principal - Continued
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IMPORTANT DATES:

TUESDAY 9TH -THURSDAY 
11TH MAY

NAPLAN TESTS

FRIDAY 19TH - SATURDAY 
20TH MAY

SCHOOL MUSICAL
“SMITHY”

FRIDAY 2ND JUNE 
ATHLETICS CARNIVAL

FRIDAY 2ND JUNE
SPORTY TRIVIA NIGHT

As we approach the middle of the Term, some important College processes and procedures can be 
overlooked. It is at this time that we ask students to focus on three important areas of College Life: 

• Be organised and on time. 
• Demonstrate appropriate behaviour at all times. 
• Wear the correct uniform at all times 
Organisation begins before the first bell for Homeroom. At 8:30am, students should have 
everything prepared for them to engage in lessons 1 & 2. It is crucial that students arrive to 
Homeroom on time to ensure they do not miss any important messages or changes to daily 
routines. If your child is going to be late to school, please contact the College Office to provide an 
explanation for this lateness. 

It is important to remember that students are not permitted to leave the College grounds without 
having a permission note from a parent/guardian (this must be signed and dated with a reason for 
the departure provided). The student must present this note to the College Office, where they will 
need to be signed out by a parent or guardian.  

Note: Students are not permitted to leave the College grounds before 8:30am. Once you arrive at 
school, you must remain on the grounds until 3pm. 

Demonstrating the appropriate behaviour at all times is what keeps students and staff at Good 
Shepherd safe and happy while at school. If students are not demonstrating appropriate behaviour, 
the Responsible Thinking Process Policy will be enforced. 

Once again, it is important to note the following: 

• Teachers will contact parents regarding classroom RTP referrals. 
• Multiple RTP referrals will result in meetings with parents/guardians and Pastoral Leaders. 
• If a student breaches the hands-off rule, they will be referred home automatically. Examples of 

breaches of the hands-off rule include: pushing, shoving, tackling, hitting etc. 
• Pastoral Leaders monitor referrals very carefully, and will contact parents/guardians with any 

concerns. 
The College uniform policy is very clear, please refer to page 7 of the student diary for full details. 
Students are to arrive and leave the College in their full academic uniform (this includes ties for 
senior students). If a student is not able to wear the correct uniform, they must bring a note signed 
by a parent or guardian on the day and have this signed by their Pastoral Leader. 

Aerosol Deodorant 

Aerosol cans of any kind are not permitted at the College (this also includes perfumes). 
The fumes from these items can have serious health impacts on some students. If a student is found 
to have an aerosol spray of any kind, either in their bag or locker, it will be confiscated by their 
Pastoral Leader. Students are permitted to bring roll-on deodorant to school. 

If you have any questions or concerns relating to this don’t hesitate to contact me at the College.
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Mrs. Jacqueline Warren 
Assistant Principal (RE)
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IMPORTANT DATES:

TUESDAY 9TH -THURSDAY 
11TH MAY

NAPLAN TESTS

FRIDAY 19TH - SATURDAY 
20TH MAY

SCHOOL MUSICAL
“SMITHY”

FRIDAY 2ND JUNE,
ATHLETICS CARNIVAL

FRIDAY 2ND JUNE
SPORTY TRIVIA NIGHT

Want the College to pay your school fees for the term? 

One of the most important things about being in a Catholic school in the 21st century is knowing 
who we are and what purpose we serve. We need to have a clear understanding of our role as a 
Catholic school. To assist with this and as an important part of our School Improvement process 
Good Shepherd Catholic College will participate  in a Catholic Identity Survey which is conducted 
by Leuven University in Belgium. The research project is aimed at assisting us with understanding 
how our Catholic identity is expressed in work and practice as well as supporting plans to further 
enhance our Catholic identity in the future. 

All staff and students from Year 7 to 12 will participate in the survey at the College. We would also 
like to to give parents a voice by inviting and encouraging you to take part in the survey, which 
will be conducted online and will remain strictly confidential. 

What to do 

We ask that at least one family member from each family complete the survey. When you 
complete the survey you will need to print off the receipt, put your name and your child’s name 
on it and bring it to the front office. Each student whose parent/guardian completes the survey will 
be given half a pizza for lunch on ‘Monday Pizza Day’. They will then go into the draw to receive 
one term free from school fees for one child! Details on how to log into the survey are below.  

Go to: www.schoolidentity.net 

Type in website access password: Ghj654 (case sensitive) 

Click on ‘TO THE SURVEYS’ box 

Click on ‘NEW USER’ 

Select the group you belong to from the list 'Good Shepherd Catholic College' and press NEXT 

At this stage, you should see an individual User Code or Password appear. This MUST BE 
RECORDED so that the survey can be accessed again if for some reason it is not completed in full 
during the first sitting. Then click NEXT. 

Complete the survey. There are 4 parts. It will take around 30 minutes.  

When completed, please ensure that you print off the receipt of completion, write your name and 
your child’s name on the receipt and hand into the front office. 
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Bishop’s Ordination 

Last week six senior students, Jayden Philp, Robert Pittis, Louis Hutchinson, Caitlin Higgs, Maria Feliciano and Patrick Baker together 
with Peter Scott and I, attended the Bishop’s Ordination at Emmaus Hall at Ryan Catholic College in Townsville. All Townsville 
Catholic Education schools, as well as many parishes in the diocese were represented. Those who were unable to attend were able to 
watch the live stream from their schools, parishes and homes. 

Bishop Timothy Harris addressed the congregation at the conclusion of the ceremony thanking his family and his previous parish for 
their support. He made special mention of the wonderful job Fr Mick has done being the Diocesan Administrator for the last three 
years and how much he will call on him for guidance and support over the coming months. 

Bishop Timothy Harris made a great impression on both staff and students and we look forward to his visit to the College later in the 
year. 
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Year 12 Pastoral

Term 2 Update 

Term 2 is well and truly under way and our Year 12’s are edging closer and closer to the finish line 
now. Whilst this is incredibly exciting for our Seniors, there are quite a lot of important events in 
Term 2 that they need to know about.  

Please make sure you are keeping on top of your drafts, submitting full assessment and that it is 
submitted on time to your best and most capable ability. It is a crazy term, but through your time 
management skills, you will get through it!  

UMAT  

Students interested in pursuing medicine, and other health science careers may need to sit 
the UMAT test on July 26, 2017. A government accredited Registered Training 
Organisation specialising in helping them perform at their best is MedEntry UMAT Prep. 
MedEntry offers discounts of up to 30% for groups and numerous scholarships. For more 
information, please visit the website www.MedEntry.edu.au  

Students can also collect flyers from my office with information about this program.  

Unlocking your future 

Students have been emailed and spoken to a number of times about making an appointment to see Fiona Coghlan who is our Careers 
Advisor. Fiona is meeting with students and discussing how to get through this year and then how to move into next year. In this 
meeting time, Fiona will complete a small questionnaire with students which will assist students recognise their strengths and 
weaknesses, their interests and looking at different opportunities for after school. This meeting is not only for students pursuing 
university after school, but Fiona can assist students in finding full time employment, TAFE courses, university courses, different 
pathways to university, apprenticeships. Fiona can also assist students in obtaining a tax file number, completing a resume as well as a 
number of other items that students may need as they think towards their futures. This is a priceless opportunity that students will have 
in their senior year.  

Please ask your son or daughter if they have made this appointment to see Fiona, and if 
they haven’t encourage them to do so. Fiona can meet with students during the school day, 
before school or after school. 

Important Dates this Term 

19th and 20th May ‒ GSCC Musical ‘Smithy’ 

19th May ‒ Matthew Rigby QCS Preparation Tutorials 

2nd June ‒  Athletics Carnival 

9th June ‒ 16th June ‒ Exam Block 
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Over the last week, some of our students from Good Shepherd Catholic College have gone away to 
represent the North West Region at State Championships. Congratulations to the following 
students: 

These competitions are certainly not easy for our students compared to those from metropolitan areas. However, students continue to 
push themselves and never give up. State Championships help to develop great sportsmanship, determination and perseverance and we 
are particularly proud of all of these students, some of which, received tournament MVP’s.  

We were especially excited to hear that Ethan Roberts was selected in the 15 Years Queensland State Rugby League. This is an 
outstanding achievement for a student to make it to a State team, and we are very excited for Ethan, who will compete at the National 
Championships in Wollongong June 25 - 30th 2017. Good Shepherd has some outstanding athletes, and we are particularly looking 
forward to hearing of the success of Ethan in the future.  
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Cross Country 

On the 27th April, Mount Isa District Sport Association held the Interschool Cross Country carnival at Tony White Oval. Good 
Shepherd had 17 students competing at the Interschool Cross Country carnival. We had a number of students place in their events, 
including 8 students who placed 1st, which was excellent. 12 of these students have also been selected to represent Mount Isa at 
the North West Trials in Longreach on 27th May, and we wish them the best of luck. Congratulations to all students who came to 
represent our College.  

Good Shepherd Catholic College
Mount Isa

Athletics Carnival 

This term, the GSCC Interhouse Athletics carnival will be held on Friday 2nd June at Sunset Oval. The carnival will start at 8.30am 
and finish around 3.00pm. On the day, students will rotate in their age groups to participate in Long jump, Discus, Shot Put, Javelin, 
100m, 200m. We will also be running a house 4 x 100m relay race at the end of the day. 

As a college, we envisage to provide opportunities for students to participate in all events, however, some do take a long time to 
facilitate and lack student interest. Therefore, students wishing to compete in the 400m, 800m, High jump and Triple Jump, will 
need to nominate. Nominations will close for these events on Friday 26th May. The process for nominating will be communicated to 
students through morning notices and during house assemblies. If you would like to ensure you child is nominated in these events, 
please feel free to contact me via email ndallavecchia@goodshepherd.catholic.edu.au.  

In the lead up to the Athletics carnival, some of our junior HPE classes have been participating in athletics for prac this term. The 
HPE department will also be running some morning training sessions which will commence on Monday 15th May on the Oval from 
8.00am. We will be running a different event each day, and students are encouraged to keep an eye out for morning notices or just 
turn up in the morning. 

Health & Sport - continued

Experience the Community   Live the Values   Achieve the Success
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Hospitality Department

Week 4 and already this term has been huge for the Hospitality Department. 

Year 10 Hospitality students are busy learning their barista skills with coffee school, Year 11 are 
learning the ropes of running the Arili Thina Cafe and Year 12 are brushing up on their fine dining 
dishes. All of the Hospitality students have also been busy applying their skills practicing in the 
Arili Thina Cafe, which the students run twice a week during break times. We have fantastic 
regulars that come every shift to get their iced chocolate and brownie fix and without the students 
supporting our cafe; it wouldn’t be the great success that it is. So a huge thank you to our 
supporting students - don’t forget to bring your loyalty cards to earn your free drinks. The funds 
raised from the running of the cafe go back into purchasing more fantastic training equipment for 
the cafe and also goes towards the costs involved with getting our senior students to the Gold 
Coast for the Seaworld H.O.T.E.L School excursion. 

Year 11 and 12 hospitality students have also been busy these last few weeks with fundraising for their annual Seaworld H.O.T.E.L 
School excursion which takes place week 10 of term 3. The excursion takes place on the Gold Coast at Seaworld Resort and allows 
students to gain experience in the hospitality and tourism industry; they work in 15 different departments at Seaworld Resort where 
they participate in the Gold Star H.O.T.E.L School programme. Once they complete their school programme; they have their 
programme graduation and they celebrate with a dinner at Outback Spectacular and also get to have a tour and high tea at Palazzo 
Versace. It is a wonderful experience for the students and they come back with renewed confidence in their skills and growth in the 
knowledge and abilities in Hospitality.  

This term already, we have had a few fundraising events and we have had a huge amount of support in our fundraising ventures and 
on behalf of the hospitality students and myself, I would like to extend a huge thank you to those who have donated time, items and 
assistance with our fundraising events for our Seaworld H.O.T.E.L trip. We would like to thank the following people and businesses 
for their support and involvement with our fundraisers: 

• Dave Clancy Electrical 
• Camooweal Butchery 
• Woolworths 
• Coles 
• Brett Peterson from Mount Isa Mining Supplies 
• Kim Reitano 
• PFD 
• School officers from GSCC who gave up their time to help man our stall and make steak burgers 
• Dominic Jackson 
• Ethan McCrae 
• Trevor Smith  
• SES 

We still have fundraising events ahead of us and appreciate the community's support in all our fundraising ventures - without your 
support of our events, we wouldn’t have the success we have that allows our students to travel away on such a fantastic trip, so thank 
you!   A gentle reminder to parents and carers that your deposit for the Seaworld H.O.T.E.L School excursion should have been paid 
by now; please contact myself or Joanne Davis in fees office if you have any concerns with payment.  
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Mrs Anna Telford 
Drama Teacher 

Festival of One Act Plays

Students went across to Townsville on Friday 5 May for the NQ Festival of One Act Plays.  This is 
the fourth year GSCC have attended.  It was a small group due to the fact that this is a Musical 
year.   

Laura Szabadics (Year 9), wrote the play she directed, “Internet Murder”.  The adjudicator, Michael 
Futcher from Matrix Theatre, described it as quirky and off-beat.  He said the AV was used well to 
augment the story rather than distract from it. Michael said he really enjoyed the performance 
which highlighted a relevant issue for young people. 

All students performed to a high standard, however from a teacher’s point of view, it was exciting to see Shayne O'Shea-Breed, normally 
a quiet girl, allow her character to be very evident and completely believable on stage.  In “From the Mouth of Babes”, Patrick Harman's 
evil toddler role played, a la Stewie from Family Guy, was very effective and Khade Toeke-Dean who had parts in both plays did a great 
job defining his characters and got plenty of laughs in Internet Murder. 

The students watched over 25 plays from Townsville Little Theatre, Malanda Theatre, Pimlico High School, Work in Progress (Tsv), Grey 
Rose Productions (Tsv), Kucom Theatre (Mcay), St Margaret Mary's College, and LaLuna Youth Arts.  There was a huge mixture of 
performance styles with Malanda bringing their collection of 10min plays from Anton Chekov and GSCC students agreed with the 
adjudicator that the existentialist performance by Pimlico’s KV team called Cagebirds was very well done. 

The camaraderie built between the students on the trip, the immersion in theatre - the excitement, potential for future opportunities, and 
a deeper understanding of the work required - made the weekend an extremely busy one, but also very fulfilling. 

We are already discussing what we can do for next year to knock the socks off the adjudicator. 

Experience the Community   Live the Values   Achieve the Success
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Media Department

GSCC Radio 
This term the Year 11 ICT students are learning the processes of being a radio announcer. They 
had the opportunity to learn what it’s like to work for 102.5 Hit FM when the sales manager 
Emma Harman of Mount Isa’s local station came to chat to the students on Thursday the 4th of 
May. Mrs Harman shared with the students what she does within her role and the processes of 
retrieving the content to be aired on the radio station. The students also had the opportunity to 

chat to the breakfast show host for Hit FM Tim Reuben through a video chat. Tim shared with 
the students what he has to do each day to prepare for his show from the pre-production stage 
through to being on air. 
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On Tuesday the 9th of May, the students went on an excursion to ABC Radio. They had the opportunity to watch part of the 
morning show being aired live. Radio announcers Zara Margolis and Hailey Renault shared with them invaluable information 
about what it’s like to work at the radio station, their roles within their job and everything they do as a radio announcer. The 
students also got to sit in the production room and watch Hailey on air and learn the basics of some of the equipment that they 
use. Gabriel Murdoch, Jack O’Shea-Breed, Georgia Sowden and myself also got to experience being interviewed on the radio as 
well. This allowed for us to experience what happens when the radio announcer is interviewing a guest speaker. 

The Year 11 ICT students and myself would love to thank Emma Harman and Tim Reueben from 102.5 Hit FM and Zara 
Margolis and Hailey Renault from ABC Radio for giving the students many learning experiences which will help them when they 
are creating their own radio program this term. 

Media Department - Continued
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Media Department - Continued

Year 9 Media Visit 

On Tuesday the 9th of May, Jenny O’Connor from Mob FM came to visit year 9 media. The students asked her questions about Mob 
FM, her role at the radio station and her indigenous background. This forms part of their assessment.The students are creating a news 
program and their breaking news story is based around Indigenous Australian perspectives. The year 9 media class and myself would 
like to thank Jenny for coming in and sharing about her Indigenous background and Mob FM. 
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QLD MINERALS AND ENERGY ACADEMY (QMEA) - TRADE AND STEM 
WORKSHOPS 

Last week twenty-one of our Year 10 students attended Trade and STEM (Science, Technology, 
Engineering, Maths) Workshops hosted by QMEA and Glencore. 

The STEM students undertook a couple of experiments: 

• Core Drilling Data Analysis - students had to create a core sample using a graph which they then 
inspected and analysed to gain information.  This information would determine whether to begin 
or abandon mining operations within a certain area. 

• Extracting Copper using heat and carbon. 

Careers Department

Mrs Fiona Coghlan 
Careers 

TRADE Students worked on the following: 

•Pre-start check 
•Electrical Circuits 
•Fabrication (welding) - this was a big hit! 
The students really enjoyed the day focussing on their interests and strengths.  The workshops have even helped students better 
understand particular careers and the direction they would prefer to take. 

Experience the Community   Live the Values   Achieve the Success
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Winter Uniform.
Please note: No non-college jumpers can be worn, as we have now fully transitioned to our updated and new winter 
uniform, Old Good Shepherd jumpers are no longer permitted, and students will be required to purchase one of the 
options listed below.  

Junior Options 
• Maroon tracksuit jacket ($50.00) and track pants ($30.00) 

• Maroon knitted jumper ($45.00) 

Senior Options 
• Maroon Blazer which is compulsory for senior ($93.00) 

• Maroon knitted jumper (optional) ($45.00) 

Please contact the College Office, or your child’s Pastoral Leader for clarification on any winter uniform items.

Junior Tracksuit    Senior Blazer Optional Maroon Jumper

Uniform shop hours 
 Tuesdays 8am - 9:30am,  

 Thursdays  2:30pm to 3:30pm 

We have a limited amount of Junior jackets, hats, socks and ties which can be 
purchased from the office.  We will try to accommodate all according to your 

situation, however, we will be adhering to the hours listed above.

Experience the Community   Live the Values   Achieve the Success
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COMMUNITY NOTICES

Junior Tracksuit    
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COMMUNITY NOTICES
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COMMUNITY NOTICES


